
Dear Colleagues, 
  
As CSUSB begins our last summer under the quarter system, it is important to remind the campus 
community that we will be converting from a Quarter to a Semester schedule in Summer 2020.  One of 
the many challenges presented by the conversion is the very short summer term in 2020, as Spring 
Quarter will end on June 12 and Fall Semester will begin on August 24. 
  
While Summer 2020 will be approximately one full month shorter than summers we typically 
experience, our obligations to our students entering for Fall are the same as always.  As we have 
reviewed the calendar needs of several critical summer transition programs, including Orientation, 
Summer Bridge, Coyote First Step, etc., it is clear that we will not be able to fit all of these efforts into a 
four day working schedule.  As a result, CSUSB will not be able to operate under a 4/10 operating 
schedule for Summer 2020.  The operating schedule for Summer 2020 will be a standard 5 day, 8 hours 
per day schedule. 
  
Please be assured that this decision was made in the best interests of supporting our entering students 
and know that I am committed to CSUSB returning to a 4/10 summer operating schedule in 2021. 
  
Regards, 
  
Tomás D. Morales 
President 
  
 


